
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross  

95 Old Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 + www.pothc88.org  

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST  

MondayðThursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION  

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.ð4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM  

Baptisms are celebrated on the second and last Sunday 

of each month at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish 

Office for more information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS  

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

Come and pray with us!  
17th Sunday in Ordinary Time  

July 26, 2015  

John 6:11 

ñJesus took the loaves, gave thanks, and distributed them to those  

 who were reclining, and also as much of the fish as they wanted.ò 
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We are here for you!  

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Ms. Ellen Fox 
Director of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Connie Calabro 
Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Co-Coordinators of Parish Outreach 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Summer Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 2:30 PM  (closed 12:00-12:30 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Loretta Tarter 
Business Manager 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

Mr. Salvatore Finocchiaro 
Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

PASTORAL TEAM  

PASTORAL STAFF  

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Edward Guise 
Mr. Gerald Farrell 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mrs. Elizabeth Shea  
Religious Education Secretary 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Week of July 26th, 9 AM Mass 

Mon.  Ron Jensen 

Tue.  Thomas Walsh 

Wed.  Marguerite Keller (living) 

Thu.  Judy Lukas (living) 

 

Saturday, August 1st, 5PM Mass  

Margaret Johnson, Carmela Terranova, Dorothy 

Evans, Peter Sanfartello, Marion Hoffman 

 

Sunday, August 2nd, 18th Sunday Ordinary Time 

8:00 AM Helen & Joseph Christian 

9:30 AM People of the Parish 

11:30 AM Jim Winberry, Mary Josephine    

    Caulfield, Mary Donnellon, Lucy M.  

    Guiffre, Gina Memoli 

New Life  
in Christ  

Celebrants for Next Weekendôs Masses 

    August 1st/2nd  

5:00 PM  TBA 

8:00 AM Fr. Kenan Peters 

9:30 AM Fr. Ed Kealey 

11:30AM Fr. Ed Kealey 

  Scripture Readings for August 2nd  
  +  Exodus 16:2-4,12-15 

  +  Ephesians 4:17,20-24 

  +  John 6:24-35 

 

New Life  
in Christ  

 

Remembering our Sick - Please pray for those who are sick, their families and caregivers: 

Veronica Malley      John Talay 

 Banns of Marriage - First Time 

Heather Stein & Christopher Donohue 

Christine Chiusano & Richard Burkhart Jr. 

       Second Time 

Kelly-Ann Mooney & Michael Roecklein    
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Getting Ready to go Nowhere  

The Bread and Wine for the week July 26th-August 1st, have been donated  
in loving memory of Joseph John Roth Sr. by Madalene Roth Basile  

for the 100th anniversary of his birth. 

by Father Michael 
 

   I will be taking some time off during the next few weeks.  Normally, I like to pack the 
suitcases and head off on a little adventure or two.  This year is going to be different.  
Aside from an overnight or two, I really donôt have any travel plans.  I will be spending 
most of the time at the house.  I have a list of fun projects that I hope will keep me 
occupied while I get a little down time.  I believe the term for this is a ñstay-cation.ò  I 
will still be saying daily Mass most days here at the parish, but there will be a few 
weekends when I have other priests covering the Masses. 
 
    One item related to travel has to do with an overnight trip I will be offering the 
parish.  The trip includes a bus trip to Lancaster, PA to see a performance of The 
Christmas Miracle at the famous Sight and Sound Theatre.  It will also include an 
overnight in Bethlehem, PA.  The trip is scheduled for December 10-11. For simplicity 
in the bookkeeping department, we will not begin to take deposits until our new fiscal 
year which begins on September 1.  More information will be forthcoming as we 
approach Labor Day. 
 
   Some people have been asking about Mass on the beach this year.  For years 
there has been a tradition of a sunrise Mass sometime during the summer at Robert 
Moses Park.  Last year it was a beautiful celebration, but only a small group of 
parishioners attended.  We looked into trying something new this year, such as a 
sunset Mass on Short Beach.  Unfortunately, there are strict residency rules for 
entrance into that park, and not everyone from the parish would be able to gain 
access.  So, for this summer we have put the idea on hold.  We will look into other 
possibilities for next season.  But remember, we do have evening prayer on the lawn 
of the house.  This Thursday at 7:00 is the last of our three gatherings.   
 
    Whatôs happening with our bell tower becoming a cell tower?  Background 
paperwork and permit applications are proceeding.  One issue we had to address 
was our parking lot.  Back in 2003 some improvements were made to our facility.  A 
building permit was issued and the work was done to code.  But, a survey of the 
completed work was never submitted, so we still have what is known as an ñopen 
permitò on record.  This needed to be addressed.  We just had the proper survey 
done and have submitted it to the Town.  While we are told this should not be a 
problem or cause any delay, we still await all the formalities to be complete so that 
work can begin.   
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Volunteer Thank You Celebration 

All ADULT volunteer ministers are invited to a barbeque on  

Sunday, September 13, 2015, from 3:00 to 7:00 PM in our courtyard. 

The Pastoral Team and Staff believe that the Parish of the Holy Cross is a 

wonderfully vibrant community because of the spirit of stewardship in which each 

of you shares your gifts so generously.  It is difficult for us to adequately express 

our thanks, but we hope getting together for a celebration will show our 

appreciation for all you are and all you do. 

Our very special parish ministers are: 

Altar Linen Caretakers  Fund Raising Committee   Pastoral Council Members 

Art & Environment Cmte.  Helping Hands Committee   Prayer Blanket Ministers 

Baptism Prep. Team  Hospitality Committee   Pre Cana Leaders 

Bereavement Ministers  Lectors     RCIA Team 

Bldgs. & Grounds Committee Liturgy Committee   Senior Group Leaders 

Catechists ς Rel. Ed. Volunteers Lit. Wd. For Children Leaders  SCC Leaders 

CMA Workers   Media & Technology Committee  Stewardship Committee 

Comm. Veg. Garden Committee aŜƴΩǎ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ [ŜŀŘŜǊǎ   Ushers ς Ministers of Welcome 

Consolation Ministers  aƻƳǎΩ DǊƻǳǇ [ŜŀŘŜǊǎ   VBS Adult Volunteers 

9aΩǎ ƻŦ Iƻƭȅ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ  Music Ministers    ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ tǊŀȅŜǊ DǇΦ [Ŝŀders 

Faith & Light Leaders  Office Volunteers    ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ {ǇƛǊΦκ9ƴǊƛŎƘΦ [ŜŀŘŜǊǎ 

Finance Committee  Parish Outreach Volunteers  Youth Group Leaders 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Please respond by August 15 so we can plan accordingly: 

Name: ______________________________    Phone: _______________________ 

Ministry/Committee in which you are involved: ____________________________ 

____ Yes, I will attend    ____ No, I cannot attend 

Place in collection basket, mail, or drop off at the Parish Office.  Thank you! 

 

VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION! 
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EVENING PRAYER ON THE LAWN 

 

Our last gathering is this Thursday, July 30 @7:00 PM on the lawn of the Parish 
House.  Our prayer time will be followed by hospitality provided by the Parish.  
There will be some seating available, but it would be helpful if you could bring a 
lawn chair.     
 
If possible, please park in the main parking lot and take the 
path through the woods, past the Community Garden to the 
house.  For those who would find the walk difficult, there is 
limited parking at the house.  (Use the driveway at #85 Nichols 
Road.) 

BLOOD DRIVE SIGN -UP 
 

This weekend, volunteers will be in the Atrium to sign up blood donors.  Our Annual 

Blood Drive will be held on Tuesday, July 28th, from 2:30 to 8:15 pm.  Donors must be 

at least 16 years old (16 year olds will need parental permission) and weigh at least 110 

pounds.  Your last blood donation must have been before June 2nd.   

 

Summer is a very critical time.  Your blood donation is more important than ever.  If it is 

possible for you to give the Gift of Life this year, please stop at the table in the Atrium 

and fill out an appointment card.  You never know, the life you save may be someone 

you know.  Thank you! 

PARISH OUTREACH 

     Faith and Light Meeting  
    Friday, August 7th, 7:00 p.m. at Parish of the Holy Cross 

 
Faith and Light is an international faith-sharing organization for people 

with developmental challenges and their families and care-givers. 
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VIRTUS PROGRAM 

 

 
VIRTUS TRAINING 

 

1305&$5*/( (0%½4 $)*-%3&/ 
 

 

This program is designed to: 
1. ÉÎÃÒÅÁÓÅ ÁÄÕÌÔÓȭ Á×ÁÒÅÎÅÓÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÏÐÅ ÏÆ ÃÈÉÌÄ ÓÅØÕÁÌ ÁÂÕÓÅȟ 
2. show adults what and how to teach our children about sexual abuse, 
3. help adults recognize the warning signs of abuse, 
4. teach appropriate ways to respond to suspicious behavior,  
5. empower adults with specific steps to prevent child sexual abuse. 
  

While VIRTUS training is a requirement for all parish volunteers, the Pastoral 
Team encourages all parents, grandparents, and adults who have children in 
their lives, to participate in this informative program.   
 
 

A new session of 0ÒÏÔÅÃÔÉÎÇ 'ÏÄȭÓ #ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ will be held at Holy Cross on:   
Tuesday, August 4, 2015, 6:30 ɀ 9:00 PM 

 
 

Please note: 
The number of participants is limited to 20, and on-line pre-registration is 
required. To do this, go to www.virtus.org, click on the yellow tab labeled 
Ȱ2ÅÇÉÓÔÒÁÔÉÏÎȟȱ ÁÎÄ ÆÏÌÌÏ× ÔÈÅ ÄÉÒÅÃÔÉÏÎÓȢ  4ÈÅ ÎÁÍÅ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ organization is 
Diocese of Rockville Centre.  Our center is Holy Cross RCC (Nesconset). 
 
 

If you are unable to register on-line, or if you have any questions,  
please call Jude at 265-2200 x 16. 

 
 

Ȱ"ÕÔ *ÅÓÕÓ ÃÁÌÌÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÔÏ (ÉÍ ÁÎÄ ÓÁÉÄȟ Ȭ,ÅÔ ÔÈÅ ÌÉÔÔÌÅ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÃÏÍÅ ÔÏ ÍÅȟ and do not 
ÓÔÏÐ ÔÈÅÍȠ ÆÏÒ ÉÔ ÉÓ ÔÏ ÓÕÃÈ ÁÓ ÔÈÅÓÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ +ÉÎÇÄÏÍ ÏÆ 'ÏÄ ÂÅÌÏÎÇÓȢȭ ȱ Luke 18: 16 
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PARISH OUTREACH 

 

   

 

     Parish Outreach will be collecting 

       NEW SCHOOL SUPPLIES  

           on the weekends of: 

             Aug 1st/2nd and Aug 8th/9th  

               Our Wish List 

 
COLORED PENCILS  

RULERS                 

GLUE STICKS 

PENCIL BOXES                    

CRAYONS           

HI-LITERS 

PENS&PENCILS                    

SCISSORS                                  

MARKERS   

PROTRACTORS                   

MARBLE NOTEBOOKS       

CALCULATORS  

COMPASSES 

LINED INDEX CARDS  

COLLEGE & WIDE RULED LOOSELEAF PAPER 

3 & 5 SUBJECT SPIRAL NOTEBOOKS 

SOLID COLOR POCKET FOLDERS 

1ó AND 2ó SOFT POLY BINDERS

                                            You can also help by: 

Donating a PAYLESS GIFT CARD    

                              OR money designated for ñSNEAKERS.ò 

        Donations may be dropped at our SCHOOL HOUSE in the                             
         Atrium or brought directly to the Outreach Office. 

 
Any families who find it diffic ult to purchase school supplies for their 

children are especially welcome to take advantage of this program.  

Feel free to call or stop by the Outreach Office.  (265-2200 X13) 

 
**Be sure to MARK THE MONEY AMOUNT on all Gi ft Cards**  

 

Thank you for thinking of us when you do your shopping!  

 

(We have enough!) 

 July 25th/26th, 
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ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
In the past, people received the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick only when they were 

gravely ill.  However, the Church believes that the Anointing of the Sick should be 

experienced while we are still able to be aware of Godôs peaceful presence within us.   

 

You are strongly encouraged to receive this Sacrament if you are 

having upcoming surgery, are dealing with a chronic or debilitating 

illness, are suffering from addiction, mental health issues or frailty. 

 

On the first Sunday of each month, the Sacrament of the Anointing of 

the Sick is offered after the 9:30 AM Mass. Sunday, August 2nd,  is 

the next date the Anointing will be offered. 

 

 

Needless to say, the chaos, violence, and injustice in our world continues to be a 
source of concern for all of us.  Bishop Murphy has invited every parish in the diocese 
to offer a monthly Holy Hour where together we pray for peace. 
 
We offer a Holy Hour on the first Saturday of the month from 3:45 -4:45PM in the 
Worship Area.  Please come and spend some time before the Blessed Sacrament 
on Saturday, August 1st, praying for Godôs gift of peace to touch our wounded world.   

      FOOD PANTRY  
Next Saturday and Sunday, August 1st/2nd will be our monthly Food 
Drive for our Parish Outreach Pantry. The following items would be 
most helpful: 
 
 
 
 
 
Please check expiration dates!   It will greatly assist the volunteers who stack the 
pantry with your donated goods.  Thank you! 

HOLY HOUR FOR PEACE 

PARISH OUTREACH 

¶ Jelly 

¶ Mayonnaise 

¶ Canned Soup 

¶ Canned Fruit 

¶ Bar Soap 

¶ Toothpaste 

¶ Paper Towels 

¶ Diapers Sizes 3,4,5 

¶ Coffee 

¶ Spaghetti Sauce 

¶ Meals-in-a-Can 

¶ Cereal 
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YOUTH MINISTRY 

 

The Holy Cross Youth Group Summer Calendar!  

All youth (Grades 8 ð 12) are more than welcome to join the 

Youth Group in their fun-filled events this summer! :-)  

The Youth Group would like to thank everyone for their support 

of the Car Wash Pre-Sale this past weekend.  If you did not have 

an opportunity to purchase a car wash ticket, please contact our 

Coordinator of Youth Ministries, Sal Finocchiaro, to purchase a 

ticket or for more information.    

Sunday, August 2:  Bring your car down to Lakeview Car Care, 

located at 556 Rosevale Avenue in Ronkonkoma, any time 

between 10AM ð 2PM! 

Sunday, August 9: The Youth Group will be having a Beach Day! 

The Youth Group will be meeting at Robert Moses Beach at 

9AM for a nice, long, relaxing and fun-filled day! Pack a lunch; 

we will be there all day.    

All are welcomed to join the Youth Group in all of our events as we learn and grow closer to 

Christ! If you are interested in joining us, or if you have any questions, please let our Youth 

Minister, Sal Finocchiaro, know at: HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com. 



10 

 

2015 Catholic Ministries Appeal 
Serving God by Serving Others 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          DID YOU KNOW?  
 

¶ More than 500,000 meals are delivered or served to 
seniors and families in need through Catholic 

Charities.  

 
¶ More than 100,000 people are provided with food, 

clothing and support through Parish Outreach 
programs.  

 
 

¶ More than 10,000 young people participate in Parish 
Youth Ministry programs across Long Island . 

 
  

¶ More than 110,000 of our students in  public schools 
participate in Religious E ducation programs taught 

by more than 10,000  dedicated C atechists.  
 
 

 
 

" --------------------------------------------------------------- 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Lord is grateful to those 
who sacrifice in His name to 
build the Kingdom of God.   
 

No gift is too small when it is 
offered with love to serve 
other s. 
 
 

 

 
 

 

PLEASE: make your check payable to: Catholic Ministries Appeal  
 

Parish: ________________________________________________ 

Name:  ________________________________________________ 

Address: _______________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip: __________________________________________ 

Phone: _________________________________________________ 

Donor Signature: ________________________________________ 

EMAIL:  _______________________________________________ 

 

Catholic Ministries Appeal, Diocese of Rockville Centre, P.O. Box 4000, Rockville Centre, New York 11571  catholicministriesappeal.org 

 

Pledge         $ ________ 

 

Down Payment $_________ 

 

Balance  $_________ 

 

        

 

Parish of the Holy Cross - 176 
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CASH CALENDAR 
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Saturday, July 25th          10:00 AM 

¶ WOMENôS ENRICHMENT      Fr. Joe Room 

¶ BLOOD DRIVE SIGN -UPS   5:00PM Atrium   

¶ SCHOOL SUPPLIES COLLECTED    Atrium  

 

Sunday, July 26th        All Masses  

¶ BLOOD DRIVE SIGN -UPS      Atrium  

¶ SCHOOL SUPPLIES COLLECTED    Atrium  

¶ BAPTISMS       1:00PM Worship Area  

 

Monday, July 27th        7:00 - 8:15 PM 

¶ K OF C OFFICERSô MEETING     Fr. Joe Room  

 

Tuesday, July 28th        2:30 - 8:15 PM 

¶ BLOOD DRIVE           Atrium   

 

Thursday, July 30th        7:00 PM  

¶ PRAYER ON THE LAWN       Parish House 

 

Saturday, August 1st        3:45 - 4:45 PM 

¶ HOLY HOUR FOR PEACE       Worship Area 

¶ SCHOOL SUPPLIES COLLECTED  5PM Atrium   

 

Sunday, August 2nd        All Masses  

¶ SCHOOL SUPPLIES COLLECTED    Atrium  

¶ ANOINTING OF THE SICK  After 9:30 Mass  Worship Ar.  

MEETINGS THIS WEEK 

Special Collection  
This weekend, July 25th/26th, at the Offertory we 
will also be collecting for our Regional Schools.  
 
On August 1st/2nd, Bishop Murphy has 
authorized a special collection to assist 
Christians who are suffering religious 
persecution in Syria and Iraq .  If you would like 
to contribute, please use a second collection 
envelope located in the Atrium or pews. 

 

Conscience - 

Our Inner Guide  

RELIGIOUS FREEDOM 

ñConscience is the most secret core and 
sanctuary of a man.  There he is alone with 
God, whose voice echoes in his depths.ò   
(Second Vatican Council) 
 

Every human being has a conscience, an 
inner guide to determining right from wrong.  
It is a gift from God and the means He has 
given us to make moral decisions.  In the 
United States today, defending this right 
has become a pressing challenge, 
particularly relating to the right to life and 
marriage. 
 

The Catholic Bishops of the United States 
remind us, ñThe Church equips its 
members to address political and social 
questions by helping them to develop a well
-formed conscience.  Conscience is not 
something that allows us to justify doing 
whatever we want, nor is it a mere ófeelingô 
about what we should or should not do.  
Rather, conscience is the voice of God 
resounding in the human heart, revealing 
the truth to us and calling us to do what is 
good while shunning what is evil.ò  
(Forming Consciences for Faithful 
Citizenship - #17) 
 

ñThe citizens of the United States of 
America have a right to applaud 
themselves for having given to mankind 
examples of an enlarged and liberal policy 
ï a policy worthy of imitation.  All possess 
alike liberty of conscience and immunities 
of citizenship.ò (George Washington: Letter 
to the Hebrew Congregation at Newport, 
August 18, 1790) 

Bulletin Advertisers  
We are grateful to the advertisers who make 

our bulletin possible.  Please support them 

when you need to make a purchase or use a 

service.  If you would like to place an ad on 

the back of our bulletin, please contact:  

The Church Bulletin, Inc. at 631-249-4994. 



13 

 


